
GYMNASTICS at CLARENDON PARK HINCKLEY and NEW COLLEGE LEICESTER  
A GOOD PLACE TO START  

 
We provide a sports delivery service in return for a participation fee. 
Membership is provisional and can be fairly cancelled at any time by either the 
club, member or the family. Whilst we are tolerant of the changing attitudes and 
challenges of growing up in this society, where the safety of an individual or 
other class members or staff is a concern, we will take measures to resolve the 
matter. Where classes are disrupted by poor behaviour or inability to follow 
instructions or where the enjoyment and learning of other class members is 
affected, we will take fair measures to resolve the matter. A full set of the club 
rules and policies can be found on our website in the folder/tab marked 
COMPLIANCE. 
 

SHARED RESPONSIBILITIES for the CLUB, the MEMBER and the FAMILY. 
 

COMING AND GOING 
 
For both Clarendon Park and New College, the FAMILY deliver the child to the 
door of the gymnastics hall. At the end of the lesson, any child who has NOT YET 
STARTED their YEAR 7 schooling is required to be collected by the named 
parent, guardian or carer listed on their membership form. We will not allow 
these children to leave the building alone. Only where we have notice in writing 
that the collecting person is to be temporarily or permanently changed will we 
allow the child to leave with another person. To set this up alternative 
responsible person contact;  
 
The Welfare Officer at Tony.ford@iflip.org or, in an emergency on the day, 
contact the HEAD COACH on duty.    
 
For those who have started year 7 and above, parents and carers may opt to 
allow their child to leave alone as they do from their secondary school. Where 
we have received a request and we have confirmed agreement in writing we will 
release those class members first at the end of each class. To set this up; 
 
Contact;  info@iflip.org  
 
We will always oversee departure for maximum safety and speed of dispersal.  
 
Clarendon Park has the additional concern that it sits in a public park and is 
serviced by a public carpark which is not easily visible from the building’s 
entrance. You are advised to always come up to the building to collect your child 

mailto:info@iflip.org


and not to assume that a flash of car headlights is a safe option. We urge extra 
care and vigilance in particular on darker evenings.  
 
New College has a front car park, an overflow car park to the side and a 
student’s rear car park. There are many people from other activities sharing 
these car parks. We urge extra care and vigilance on darker evenings.  


